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PRINCIPAL’S REFLECTIONS 
 

Derek Chen 

 

It feels like only 

yesterday that we 

started the semester, 

and yet here we are 

already in semester 

two. 

Since the last 

newsletter, we had 

our annual Used Clothing Drive, where another 

record amount of clothing was donated to the 

school.  Our Can-Aid campaign was also a huge 

success with hundreds of cans brought in.  We also 

got to see the fun Kiss-a-Fish event, featuring 

members of the staff kissing a fish.  Ms. Kim had 

the pleasure of kissing a fish this year!  

Brebeuf’s annual Social Justice Symposium took 

place on the theme “Forced Migration” and 

featured an incredible keynote speaker.  December 

also featured our students’ musical and artistic 

talents at the annual Christmas Arts Fest.  Our 

elementary feeder schools once again got a taste of 

Brebeuf’s musical talent, as Mr. Found and his jazz 

bands performed Christmas concerts for these 

students. Finally, the transformational Kairos 

Retreat took place, with approximately 40 students 

participating.     

January was a quiet month, as students were busy 

studying for exams.  As well, our Gr.9 math 

students completed the EQAO Math Test. 

As usual, our athletics programme has been 

extremely successful.  Our Sr. Hockey team is 

currently in the playoffs after clinching second 

place in the East Division.  Our Non-Contact Hockey 

team placed first overall in the TDCAA and have 

made it to the semi-finals.  Our Jr. Basketball team 

had a terrific season, while the Sr. Basketball team 

head into playoffs.  Our Swim team is practising 

hard for the TDCAA Regional Competition, and our 

Jr. Volleyball, Track and Field, and Badminton 

teams are starting up their seasons.   

Our clubs and committees continue to thrive, with 

the Reach for the Top team competing in multiple 

games, and students competing in the DECA 

Business competition.   

Before mid-terms, we look forward to Winter 

Activity Day (joint with St. Joseph Morrow Park), 

SAC Spirit Week, our second Town Hall, Lenten 

Reconciliation, a performance at the National 

Theatre School Festival, the Rome Pilgrimage, and 

students participating in the Ireland Leadership 

Trip.  

As always, special thanks to our Catholic School 

Parent Council (CSPC), led by our new Chair, Mr. 

Mario Duran, and Vice Chair, Ms. Cristina Martins.  

We truly appreciate their support! 

Have a wonderful Family Day!  God bless. 

 



 

CALENDAR 
 

Feb.  7  Casual Day  
Feb. 8  Exam Review for Students 
Feb. 13  Career Day for Gr. 10  
Feb. 14  Report Cards distributed 
  Casual Day 
Feb. 15  P.A. Day (no classes) 
Feb. 18  Family Day (no classes) 
Feb. 21  Photo Retake Day 
Feb. 26  CSPC Meeting at 7 p.m. 
Feb. 27  Advanced Placement Meeting at 6:30  

March 1 Winter Activity Day 
March 5 Grade 8 Registration 
March 6 Ash Wednesday – Lent begins 
March 8-19 Ireland Leadership Trip 
March 11-15 March Break (no classes) 
March 17 St. Patrick’s Day 
March 18-22 Sharelife Week 
March 19 Late Start schedule 
March 21 Casual Day 
March 25-29 Spirit Week 

March 27 Literacy Test (Gr 10) 

  Activity Day (Gr 9) 

March 28 Casual Day 

April 1  Spring uniform begins 

April 2  Sacrament of Reconciliation 

April 4  Inside Ride fundraiser 

April 5  First Friday Mass at 8 a.m. 

April 11  Casual Day for Sharelife 

  Club Brebeuf 

April 12-22 Rome Pilgrimage 

April 15  Second Term begins 

 

MEN FOR OTHERS 
HELPING THE POOR 

 
Brebeuf students and staff continue to help the 
homeless and poor through many initiatives that foster 
the “Men and Women for Others” ethos of the school. 
 
Every Thursday, Mr. Guy brings students to St. Francis 
Table in Parkdale, where they prepare food for those in 
need homeless. 
 

 
 
Students from Brebeuf, SJMP, and Loretto going to 
Ireland during March Break held a sleepover at the 
school on Feb. 2-3. Part of the experience was making 
sandwiches for the poor along Queen Street. They 
ended up at the Good Shepherd Refuge where all 
remaining food and clothing was donated.  
 

 
 
The annual Can Aid food drive raised many thousands of 
canned goods for the Good Shepherd Refuge. This has 
been a Brebeuf tradition since 1984. 

The Relations is the official newsletter of 

 Brebeuf College School 

It is named for the letters that St. Jean de Brebeuf 

and his Jesuit colleagues sent home to France in the 

17th Century. Its aim is to share much of the good 

news coming from the school. 

Michael Da Costa ’92, Editor 

Michael.dacosta@tcdsb.org 

Twitter: @brebeufcollege 
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Sixteen families in our local community were given 
“Beuf Boxes” of donated Christmas toys, clothes, and 
gift cards. All of the items were donated through 
homeroom drives for this worthy initiative.   
 

SOCIAL JUSTICE SYMPOSIUM 
 

 
 
Brebeuf organized and hosted its fifteenth annual Social 
Justice Symposium for Catholic high school students at 
the University of St Michael’s College on December 6. 
Three hundred students and teachers from twenty 
schools gathered for Mass and to listen to Emily Pittman 
from Development and Peace speak on the topic of 
forced migrations. Students also had the opportunity to 
attend various workshops run by social justice 
proponents and volunteers. It was a meaningful day for 
all involved.  
 

 
Brendan Lobo, co-president of the Social Justice Club, 

welcomes all in St. Basil’s Church before Mass 

 
 
 

NEIL GAZELEY REMEMBERED 
 

By Frank MacGrath ’82 (Alumni Chairman) 
 

 
 
Brebeuf recently lost one of its “founding fathers”. On 
November 14 at the age of 91, O’Neil Patrick Gazeley 
passed away.  
 
Working in close collaboration with Brebeuf’s first 
Principal, Fr. Robert Meagher, Neil helped to establish 
Brebeuf College School in 1963 and served as its first 
Vice-Principal. At the time of his appointment, Neil was 
the first lay person to serve as a Vice-Principal at a 
Jesuit high school anywhere in the world. Over the next 
twenty-eight years during his lengthy tenure as Vice-
Principal, Neil helped transform a brand-new school 
into a leading academic institution.  
 
Neil was primarily responsible for establishing many 
long standing Brebeuf traditions, including helping to 
create the Brebeuf motto and the school crest and 
helping to establish Brebeuf’s dedication to service, 
faith and academic excellence.  Neil’s steady leadership 
also helped facilitate the transition of the school 
administration at Brebeuf from the Jesuit Fathers to the 
Presentation Brothers in 1984.  
 
By the time of his retirement in 1991, Neil had helped 
transform Brebeuf into one of the best Catholic high 
schools in Canada. Since his retirement, Neil maintained 
an active relationship with Brebeuf and was a regular 
attendee at many school events and alumni reunions 
over the years, most often accompanied by his close 
friend and long-time teaching colleague E.J. “Jim” Barry.  
 
When word spread of Neil’s illness earlier this year, 
many alumni and former staff took time to reach out to 
Neil and his family by email and letter. Neil took great 



comfort in hearing from so many former students and 
graduates, including more than a few former students 
whose interactions with “Mr. Gazeley” as students 
often took place in JUGs (detentions) for some sort of 
disciplinary reason. All those alumni shared a very 
similar sentiment – how much of an impact Neil Gazeley 
had had on their lives and how much he had influenced 
Brebeuf College School.   
 
Hundreds of alumni, from the earliest years of Brebeuf 
and throughout more recent decades, attended Neil’s 
visitation and funeral as did numerous current and 
former staff members. At the funeral Mass on 
November 19, Fr. Winston Rye, S.J., who worked closely 
with Neil during his tenure as Principal (1978-84) talked 
of Neil’s service and dedication to Brebeuf and how he 
exemplified the meaning of being “a man for others”. 
Fittingly, two Brebeuf graduates, Fr. Ian Riswick ’76 and 
Fr. Larry Leger ’82, helped to concelebrate the Mass.  
 
When Neil was inducted as the very first member of the 
Order of St. Jean de Brebeuf in 2012, his many 
contributions to Brebeuf and to Catholic education 
were summarized as follows :  “Many, many people 
have contributed to Brebeuf’s success over the past fifty 
years, but no single individual has had more of a lasting 
impact on this school than Neil Gazeley”. Some fifty-five 
years after Neil did so much to help establish Brebeuf 
and truly “build” our school, it was truly fitting that the 
Brebeuf community gathered en masse to bid farewell 
to a man whose example and influence helped shape so 
many of our lives. 
 

VIRTUES OF THE MONTH 
 

 
 
As a Catholic school, Brebeuf promotes Christian 
virtues in all living and learning experiences. Each 
month one virtue is highlighted, and teachers 

recommend students who have clearly 
demonstrated the virtues in the classroom, on the 
playing fields, and in the community. 
Congratulations to all those recognized with 
certificates. 
 

September - Hospitality 
 

Aidan Cooke 
Sonny Mann 

Ros Cedric Sarmiento 
Kyle Cobeling 

Luke Sinka 
Kristen Emata 

Gianluca Pannozzo 
Stephen Emiliani 

Jacob Maillet 
Lorenz Salamat 

Jordan Ong 
Chris Smolej 

Suengwhan Yeom 
Corneliu Cernetchi 

Jacob Maillet 
Lei Anthony Colannay 

Mark Baula 
John Hanna 
Luke Sinka 

T.J. Datinguinoo 
David Rodrigues 

Lucas Facca 
Jesse Bernabe 

Gianluca Pannozzo 
Miguel Ilustre 

 
October – Gratitude 

 
Daniel Odorico 

John Patrick De Lara 
Mario Bolahood 

Ken Taburno 
William Conway 

Daniel Hawatmeh 
Jiseung Baek 

Kristen Emata 
Tristan Baria 

Juan Pablo Molina Morales 
Parsa Nikoukar 

Rod Viluan 
Kelvin Macale 
Kristen Emata 

Mikhael Acance 
Matthew Vidov 

Daniel Hawatmeh 
William Conway 
Matthew Cumlat 

Sam Loria 
Paul Tsakanikas 



November – Peacemaking 
 

Gordon Vuong 
Shamary Bowen 

Isaiah Hall 
Nika Koroshinadze 

Owen Toquero 
Junhyun Kim 

Brendan Lobo 
Keith Rosales 
Kelvin Macale 
Daniel Walton 

Matthew Moolecherry 
Zicn De Morgan 

Mark Guillen 
Marcus Sorrell 
Daniel Alberico 

Jiseung Baek 
Elliott Mouawad 
Matthew Vidov 

 
December – Charity 

 
Bryan Ebert Lopez 
Joseph Lim-Smith 

John Patrick De Lara 
Justin Quismorio 
Michael Kirwin 

Christian Bondoc 
Brendan Lobo 
Julian Sanchez 
Sang Hoon Lee 
William Green 

Ashton Dela Cruz 
Michael Walker 
Joshua Joseph 
Lucas Ribeiro 

Eric Levey 
James Saccuteeli 

Kyle Cabeling 
Arthur Tahmasian 

Darryl Llanes 
Alejandro Socas 

Domenic DeMaria 
Jeray Soto-Lage 

Caelen Parra 
Francis Okezie 

Bryan Ebert Lopez 
Josh Kowalchik 
Ethan McKinley 
Melwyne Erese 

Tristan Baria 

 
January – Courage 

 
Paul Bangalan 
Gabriel Javier 
Jimmy Walker 

Rogex Contestable 
Sonny Mann 

Savag Ghazeljian 
Miguel Arevalo 
Joel Ndongmi 
Diego Lauro 

Angelo Bianchini 
Shamary Banegas Bowen 

Anthony Pegorer 
Jeremy Toledo 
Ezekiel Martin 

Nicholas McComie-Naraine 
Tyler Castillejo 
Miguel Dizon 
JD Solidium 

Alexander Swamy 
Paul Bangalan 

Ryan Pinch 
Anthony Di Nicolo 

Myco Mangalit 
 

 

JESUIT PROVINCIAL’S DINNER 
 

The Provincial of the Jesuits in Canada holds an 

annual mass and gala dinner to support priests and 

brothers in formation and those in their golden years. 

It will be held on April 24 and all in the Brebeuf 

community are welcome. For ticket information, visit 

www.jesuits.ca under “events”. 

 

ALUMNI 
 

Two Brebeufians have recently been ordained to the 

priesthood and the school and its alumni could not be 

prouder!  

 

Father Roshan 

Anthonypillai ‘91 was 

ordained to the Capuchin 

Franciscan Order in 

Pittsburgh and is now 

working at the missions in 

Papua New Guinea.  

 

Father Raymond So ’04 received 

the sacrament of ordination from 

Thomas Cardinal Collins at St. 

Michael’s Cathedral Basilica on 

May 12. Father So returned to 

Brebeuf on June 29 to celebrate 

the closing staff mass. 

http://www.jesuits.ca/


SCHOOL NEWS 
 

BREBEUF STUDENT FINISHES TOP 25 IN 

PSYCHATHLON 

By Rosanna Calabretta 

Head of Canadian and World Studies 

 

During November, 

several grade 12 

students participated in 

the University of 

Guelph-Humber 

Psychathlon.  The 

Psychathlon is an 

opportunity for students 

across Ontario to write a 

timed, multiple choice 

psychology test and 

earn scholarship money to be used toward post-

secondary tuition.  Miguel Ilustre in grade 12 wrote the 

test and scored in the top 25 of all students who 

participated in the Psychathlon across the province.  

Miguel was invited to attend the University of Guelph-

Humber for a congratulatory lunch, campus tour, and 

psychology panel discussion.  Congratulations Miguel;  

Brebeuf is “Psyched” by your success! 

 

GRADE 12 LAW STUDENTS VISIT THE 

SUPERIOR COURT OF JUSTICE 

 

On January 11, the grade 12 law students took a field 

trip the Ontario Superior Court of Justice, located on 

University Avenue in downtown Toronto.  The students 

spent the day observing various trials and speaking with 

Crown and defence lawyers, court personnel, and 

judges.  They even had the opportunity to sit in the 

seats of a real courtroom as though they were the key 

players in a criminal trial! The class enjoyed the day and 

experience overall.  

SCIENCE FAIR 

By Matthew Vidov (Gr. 12) 

 

On Friday, January 18, 2019, Brebeuf College held its 

first in-school science fair event for students in many 

years. Involving both juniors and seniors, the students 

worked for eight weeks to research a topic, conduct 

their own experiments if possible, and prepare a poster 

and presentation on it. Their posters were displayed in 

the atrium during both lunches, where student and 

teacher judges criticized their work. 

This event was a new initiative brought about by the 

science department head, our teacher Ms. Llupo. As the 

lead judge for the science fair, I am proud to say that 

the event was a success. It was an opportunity for all  

the students involved; for me, it presented an 

opportunity to practise leadership, and for the students 

who did research it was a great learning experience. For 

a brand new initiative, the science fair ran remarkably 

smoothly. Ms. Llupo has plans to run this event again 

next year, on a larger scale. 

To support students in the process of developing their 

projects, participants had a chance to speak with Dr. 

Gabriel Ayyavoo, an adjunct professor at the University 

of Ontario Institute of Technology. In addition, students 

spoke with graduate students from the University of 

Toronto to get a perspective into what research in a real 

science setting is like. Participants of the science fair 

were provided some great opportunities to experience 

science in a new and interesting way. 



In the words of Ms. Llupo: “The Science Fair is a great 

opportunity for the students to research, experiment, 

engage and learn from the lens of a scientist.”  

The testimonies 

of students 

involved in the 

science fair agree 

with this 

conclusion. “The 

science fair gave 

us a chance to 

experience 

learning through 

hands on 

activity,” says 

Amir 

Karimzadgan, a Grade 9 student who presented his 

project in the atrium. “I really enjoyed the experience of 

explaining my research to the teachers and other 

students. I had fun presenting my findings and 

explaining how they could be useful. The process was 

enjoyable because I picked a topic I was interested in,” 

the words of John Hanna, a senior student involved in 

the event. Students were encouraged to pursue their 

interests – and make something practical out of them. 

The project topics ranged from research on 

neuroplasticity to finding a way to make energy out of 

Mentos gum. 

Overall, the science fair was a welcome innovation for 

Brebeuf’s science department. It helped greatly to 

foster the intrigue that drives scientific research in the 

real world. This is essential for our future, which always 

needs more scientists to make the next breakthrough. 

To conclude, a quote from Edward Teller: “The science 

of today is the technology of tomorrow.” 

CAREER DAY 

An old Brebeuf tradition has been revived – Career Day! 

On February 13, all Grade 9 and 10 students have the 

opportunity to hear from alumni and community 

members speak about their professions and answer 

students’ questions. This is an excellent way for 

students to see what others have done with their 

Brebeuf education and to network with alumni and the 

community. Thanks to Ms. Marino and Ms. Zeppieri for 

organizing. Thanks also to the Alumni Association for 

providing most of the speakers for the day. 

MATH UPDATE 

By Mr. Brad Ryan 

Head of Mathematics 

 

 

This year, 2018-2019 the Advanced Placement  

Mathematics programme is well on track toward 

helping over 160 boys excel at high level mathematics. 

In Semester 2, there will be one pre-AP Grade 9 class 

that is now full and has several boys waiting to get in. At 

the Grade 10 level, there are two pre-AP classes, one in 

Semester 1 and one in Semester 2 preparing for the all- 

important Grade 11 year.  At the Grade 11 level, there is 

a class of 31 boys, who have finished the Grade 11 

course at the mid-term, have just finished the Grade 12 

Advanced Functions course by January 16, and are now 

starting University Calculus while they are still in the 

Grade 11 course. It is this class that will stay in 

mathematics for the whole year in order to prepare 

for the AP Calculus AB exam in May of 2019. So far, they 

look like a strong class and I am hoping for good results 

in AP Calculus from these dedicated boys. At the Grade 

12 level, there is one Calculus and Vectors section that 

has finished all work with vectors, have reviewed all 

first year University Calculus, have finished most of 

second year University Calculus and are now looking at 

Differential Equations. They have the option of writing 

the AP Calculus BC exam in May, and I would expect 

that most of them would be able to obtain near perfect 

on the exam if they choose to do so. I am most proud of 

all these students and commend them for their hard 

work and effort toward achieving excellence in 

Mathematics.    



BROTHER HENRY HONOURED 

Brebeuf 

congratulates Brother 

Henry Spencer for 

being accorded the 

Sovereign’s Medal for 

Volunteers by the 

Governor-General. 

This is in recognition 

of Brother’s many 

decades of service to 

Brebeuf, the Out of the Cold programme, the veterans 

of Sunnybrook Hospital, and the Indigenous community 

on Christian Island. Brother continues to inspire all to be 

Men and Women for Others. 

 

MO-BREB WINTER ACTIVITY DAY 

Brebeuf and St. Joseph’s Morrow Park are once again 

holding a co-ed Winter Activity Day on Friday, March 1. 

There will be thirty activities to choose from, including 

bowling, skating, hockey, the aquarium, baking, 

basketball, and giving food to the homeless. We know 

that this day helps to strength bonds of friendship 

between the students and the two schools.  

Students will be given permission forms on February 6 

and they are due by February 13. All boys are expected 

to sign up for an activity; please encourage them to 

participate.  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Brebeuf’s concert band performs at the annual Christmas 

ArtsFest under the direction of Mr. Dan Found. 

 

FROM THE BOARD 
 

 

Never Miss Out on Important TCDSB Information: 

• Visit www.tcdsb.org for regular updates. 

• Follow @TCDSB on Twitter. 

• Subscribe to E-news, and receive news and 

information sent right to your email. 

https://web1.tcdsb.org/InterestSubscription/subscriptio

n.aspx  

 

Director’s Annual Report 2017-2018 

Check out some of the highlights of the past school year 

in the newly published edition of the Director’s Annual 

Report. 

https://www.tcdsb.org/Board/BoardAdministration/Dir

ectorofEducation/Pages/annual-report-2017-2018.aspx  

Audited Financial Statements 2017-2018 

The audited financial statements for the past school 

year are available online: 

https://www.tcdsb.org/Board/BudgetandFinance/Docu

ments/Audited-Financial-Statments-2017-18-TCDSB.pdf  

Winter Weather Has Arrived 

Don’t miss out on information relating to cancellations 

or delays in school bus service. Sign up to receive alerts 

through the TSTG parent portal 

https://www.torontoschoolbus.org or follow @TCDSB 

on Twitter for the latest updates.  

African Canadian Heritage Month 

https://www.tcdsb.org/FORCOMMUNITY/HeritageCele

bration/AfricanCanadianHeritage/Pages/default.aspx  

The African Canadian Heritage Month Mass will take 

place at Cardinal Carter Academy for the Arts on Friday, 

February 8 from 10 am – 1:30 pm, and will feature 

special guest poet, speaker, and author Nadine 

Williams. 

 



Psychology Month 

https://www.tcdsb.org/programsservices/specialeducat

ion/psychology/psychologymonth/Pages/Psychology-

Month.aspx 

 

National Inclusive Education Month 

Learn more about the TCDSB’s Catholic Equity and 

Inclusive Education Policy: 

https://www.tcdsb.org/Board/Policies/Pages/hm24.asp

x 

TCDSB Special Education and Community Resources 

Fair 2019 

Hosted by the Toronto Catholic District School Board 

Special Services Departments and Special Education 

Advisory Committee 

February 2, 2019 9:00 am to 1:00 pm  

https://www.tcdsb.org/programsservices/specialeducat

ion/newsevents/pages/special-education-and-

community-resources-fair-.aspx 

 

February 2, 2019: World Day of Prayer for Consecrated 

Life 

Pray for our Cardinal, Bishops, pastors, priests, deacons, 

sisters and other religious who provide spiritual 

support, leadership and guidance to our school 

communities and Catholics throughout the City of 

Toronto. 

Angel Foundation For Learning’s Curiosities Art Show 

February 9 and 10 

Featuring artwork created by TCDSB students, TCDSB 

graduates and local artists 

https://www.angelfoundationforlearning.org/?page_id

=7725 

 

FaithTalk—Radio Maria Contest 

Grade 7 – 12 TCDSB students are invited to submit a 

two-page (500 word) proposal (in any format) about 

how they are ‘living their faith’ today!  If selected, a 

student will be on air, at Radio Maria Canada for a 30 

minute segment speaking about their faith during 

Catholic Education Week May 5-10, 2019! 

https://www.tcdsb.org/board/nurturingourcatholiccom

munity/rooted-in-christ/pages/radio-maria.aspx 

We Belong Submissions 

In celebration of our pastoral plan, all schools are 

invited to share the ways in which they celebrate 

belonging in their communities. We invite you to submit 

student artwork, written work, videos/slideshows, 

songs or any other creative expressions of belonging to 

ncc.team@tcdsb.org by no later than Friday, March 22, 

2019.  

COSTI’s Refugees & Human Rights Child & Youth 

Poetry Contest 

Student in Grades 4 to 12 are invited to write a poem 

on the theme of “Refugees and Human Rights.” The 

deadline for entries is March 29, 2019. 

https://www.tcdsb.org/FORSTUDENTS/AwardsScholars

hipsBursariesContests/Pages/COSTI-Poetry-

Contest.aspx 

Friars’ Writing Contest 2019 

Contestants must be 14-18 years of age, and currently 

enrolled in an Ontario secondary school or equivalent 

program. Essays must be no longer than 500 words in 

length and submitted on or before the contest closing 

date. Deadline to enter: Monday, February 18, 2019. 

Click here for more contest details. 

 

Investing in Our Diversity Scholarship Programme 

Applications are now open for the IIOD scholarship. 

Toronto Community Housing tenants or persons living 

in the Scadding Court Community Centre (SCCC) 

catchment area who are 29 years old or younger and 

entering any year of post-secondary study are eligible to 

apply. Applications are due Thursday, March 28, 2018 at 

5pm. Click here for more information and the IIOD 

application. 

Lift Jesus Higher Rally March 2, 2019 

https://www.tcdsb.org/Board/NurturingOurCatholicCo

mmunity/News/2017-2018/Pages/lift-jesus-higher.aspx 

 

 
 



PARENT COUNCIL 
 

BREBEUF ANNUAL USED UNIFORM SALE 
 

FRIDAY, JULY 5, 2019 

 

Parents, if your son has outgrown any of his uniform 

pieces, please consider either donating or selling these 

items on consignment through this sale.  If you need to 

purchase other uniform items for your son for next 

year, consider coming to the sale to see what’s 

available. 

 

Grade 12 graduates, this is a great way to give back to 

your alma mater and do some house-cleaning of 

uniform pieces that you will no longer be needing after 

graduation! 

 

All monies raised are used to assist various initiatives at 

Brebeuf, such as Kairos and Salesian retreats, team 

sponsorships, Muskoka Woods, the Brother Maher 

Graduation award, and many other programmes that 

directly benefit all Brebeuf students. 

 

Drop-off dates for used uniform pieces will be as 

follows: 

 

Tuesday June 25   8:30 am - 9:30 am (Exam review 

morning) 

Wednesday June 26 - 8:30 am - 9:30 am (Grad Mass & 

Breakfast) 

Friday July 5 - 3:00 pm - 4:00 pm (before Used Uniform 

sale) 

 

The BREBEUF Uniform Exchange cannot be successful 

without the help of our wonderful parents 

and students.  Parent or student volunteers are needed 

for the day of the sale: 

 

If you are able to assist for a couple of hours, or for the 

duration of the sale, please emailMaria Piccione @ 

jian_maria@hotmail.com, Trish Berry @ 

trishberry@sympatico.ca, or Mario Duran @ 

Mario.duran@rogers.com 

 

 

SPORTS 

 
 

By Brad Chin Yu ‘98 

Athletic Director 

 

 

 

The Senior Hockey team clinched second place in the 

TDCAA East Division. Led by Coaches Chin You, Solarski, 

and Vittorio, the team continues to prepare for the 

playoffs next week. 

 

The non-contact hockey team finished tied for first 

overall the TDCAA with a 8-1-2 record. Good luck to Mr 

Vittorio, Mr Chin You and team going onto the semi-

finals next week. 



 

Congratulations to the Junior Basketball team, led by 

Coach Sottile and Community Coach Mr Ferguson, for a 

terrific season, finishing the regular season with a 7-6 

record.  

 

The Senior Basketball team has a 8-5 record.  Thank you 

to Coaches Pagnanelli and Wright for their time, 

passion, and effort. Both teams head into the playoffs 

after exam break. 

 

 
 

Ms Shannon, Ms McTernan, and the Swim team have 

been working tirelessly for the upcoming TDCAA 

championships. 

 

Spring sports are right around the corner: the 

Badminton, Junior Volleyball, and Track and Field teams 

have already been practising hard in preparation for 

their upcoming seasons. 

 

 

On a special note: Congratulations to Gr. 12 student, 

Joshua Belluz, for signing with the Villanova University 

Wildcats in Philadelphia on a full soccer scholarship next 

year! You’ve done Brebeuf proud! 

 

 



BREBEUF ART 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


